
HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

January 16, 2014
2:30 p.m.

Members present:  

Theresa Collins-teacher, Donna Ghaderi-teacher Kathy Cofer-teacher, Deborah Lewis-teacher, Sharon Kennedy-parent, Trish Gwinn, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.

Visitors:  Donna Propes-FRSYC
Mrs. Handel presented the proposed January agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Ghaderi-1st, Lewis-2nd)
Mrs. Handel presented the December SBDM minutes for approval.  (Ghaderi-1st, Cofer-2nd)  

Good News-
I READ Program being offered for K-2 students.  Teachers have received training and Mrs. Ghaderi is working on uploading all students into the program.  
The new MAP testing schedule worked very well and beside the NWEA issues the condensed schedule worked much better than in the past.

Donna Propes, Family Resource Center Coordinator, presented her continuation grant application.  She shared with the council that the free and reduced count had increased to 67% .  She also reported that 33 students were helped by holiday assistance this past for this school year Christmas.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the grant as presented.  Committee agreed unanimously.  (Collins-1st, Ghaderi-2nd )
Mrs. Handel shared that after school targeted assistance (Title I extension program) will begin sometime in February after the MAP testing is complete.  The council discussed the program and believed that targeting those students that are in the borderline range for increasing their performance will be of the most benefit.  Letters will go out soon.
Mrs. Handel also discussed the finalized CSIP, goals, and activities.  Committee approved the plan as presented.  A final copy was presented to all members to put in their binders.  (Ghaderi-1st, Cofer-2nd)
Accident reports and the school activities and MUNIS budgets were presented for review.  
Mrs. Handel made the recommendation to hire Keisha Weidemann to replace Mary Roberts as the new preschool instructional assistant.  Committee supported the recommendation.  (Ghaderi-1st, Collin-2nd )

In other business:

Mrs. Collins discussed the following items brought to her by staff members;
-a substitute teacher that had been giving students excessive amounts of candy daily to promote positive behavior.   

-policy discussion regarding CIITS and lesson planning.  She gave the council some sample policies to look over.  Discussion will continue.  

 With no other business Mrs. Ghaderi made a motion to adjourn.  (Ghaderi-1st, Collins-2nd) The meeting adjourned at 3:27p.m.  


